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August 27, 2018 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers, 
 
As another school year begins, I wanted to provide you with an update on the renovations that 
have taken place at École Élémentaire Michaëlle Jean over the summer.  
 
I’m happy to share that our school has added three renovated classrooms, a revitalized Learning 
Commons (library), a new universal washroom and two new portables.  
 
As you know, work has been ongoing for the last couple of years on our septic system. We are 
scheduled to have five septic tanks in total. Through the work over the summer, we now have three 
septic tanks in place. We are still waiting on the other two tanks to arrive and be installed in early 
September 2018. 
 
Because of the delay, a portion of our school playground is not available for students and will 
continue to be fenced off to maintain a safe outdoor play environment. 
 
Since this area is not accessible, I have attached to this letter a map detailing the entry and exit 
routines of students for September. You will see on the map that students will enter and exit the 
school through the double doors by the Learning Commons. 
 
To ensure the safety of all students, staff will escort and supervise students on the first day of 
school, using this new entry and exit plan.  
 
We are all excited at Michaëlle Jean that the renovations are almost complete and are looking 
forward to another successful school year. We will post any further updates on our school website.  
 
I want to thank all students and families for their continued patience and support. If you have any 
questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school at 905.692.5436 or e-mail me at 
lneale@hwdsb.on.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lisa Neale 
Principal 
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